Freedom of Information Act 2000 – bus shelters and street lighting contracts
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
I would just like to know who owns concessions in Leicester? Concessions being bus shelters, lamp posts etc.? Is this BT or Arqiva? Are you also able to provide me with details of when the contract started and when it finishes?

Answer: 
There are two types of bus shelters in Leicester.

72 shelters are owned and maintained by the City Council, these are painted black and have Perspex panels in them.
The remaining shelters, approximately 440 are owned and maintained by JCDecaux. These are black in colour with glass panels and a number of the shelters house advertising panels. 
The contract with JCDecaux commenced on 1st April 2003 and came to an end on 31st March 2018. The City Council is currently going through the procurement process for a new contractor to supply and maintain bus shelters in the city, these will replace all bus shelters currently in situ.

Regarding street lighting columns, there are no concessions regarding ownership. All street lights are owned and maintained by Leicester City Council. 
If by concession you are referring to the contract for the maintenance of our street lighting then that contract is undertaken by Balfour Beatty Limited. 
The current lighting contract lasts for a total of eight years and was begun in October 2012. The contract will expire on September 30th 2020 and a new contract will be in place ready to begin on October 1st 2020. This contract is expected to be tendered early in 2020, possibly in late January

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

